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Circular No 1 of 2020 

 
From: Director, Procurement Policy Office 
 
To    : Heads of Public Bodies 
 

 

Contract Price Adjustment following Proclamation of the Workers’ Rights Act 2019 
 

 Following the proclamation of the Workers’ Rights Act 2019, which has become 
fully effective as from 1 January 2020, a number of public bodies have sought advice on 
suppliers’ requests for contract price adjustment. 
 
2. In accordance with Directive 37, suppliers shall comply with the legal provisions 
regarding remuneration and other conditions of work for their employees. However, it 
has been found that in some contracts there is no provision for price adjustment to 
offset, where warranted, increases in wages resulting from change in legislation. 
 
3. In view of the above, public bodies are advised to proceed as follows: 
 

 I Apply the specific conditions of the contract where provision for price 

adjustment exists to compute the additional amount payable under the 

contract. 

 

 II Consider applications for price adjustment where no such provision exists in 

the contract, provided that they are justified and supported by detailed 

documentation. In such cases, the additional amount to be paid should not be 

in terms of percentage, but the difference in cost of wages of the workers 

employed to perform the contract. 

 
4. Henceforth, public bodies must ensure that all labour intensive contracts with a 
duration of 12 months and above contain a price adjustment formula as specified in the 
Standard Bidding Documents. 
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